
 

 
VLT Sites – Reopening FAQs 

Q: When will we have our VLTs be turned back on? 
A: Your VLTs that have been designated for social distancing will be operational on Monday, June 22 at 9 am. 
  
Q: Where and when did the Manitoba Government announce its Phase 3 Plan affecting VLT siteholders. 
A: The Manitoba government has confirmed its Phase 3 Plan for implementation on June 21. Part of the 
Phase 3 Plan includes the opening of Indoor Recreation, Including All Non-smoking Sites with VLT lounges, 
Bingo Halls, Billiard Rooms, and other Indoor Amusement Centres. 
  
For more information on the Phase 3 Plan, please visit https://manitoba.ca/covid19/restoring/phase-
three.html  

 
Q: Will all my VLTs be operational once the network is back up? 

A: No, some of your VLTs will remain off to create the social distancing required by Manitoba Health to 

keep your customers safe. Video Lotto’s Central System will determine which VLTs remain on through its 

VLT site plans and site visits. 

Q: Can I have my VLT site plan reconfigured so more VLTs can be operational? 

A: You can contact your site representative to discuss that option.   

Q: How can we establish social distancing around our VLTs?  

A: Post social distancing signage near your VLTs. There should only be one chair and one player per VLT. 

Remove chairs from disabled VLTs to encourage social distancing.  

Q: What are the important guidelines for cleaning VLTs? 

A: VLTs should be cleaned after each player’s use with the recommended 70% alcohol-based solution.  

Do not use an ammonia-based product as it may damage the VLT.  Please refer to the VLT cleaning 

poster found at https://www.mbllpartners.ca/ under the VLT Sites tab. 

Q: Where can we purchase the recommended cleaning products?  

A: Please consult with your cleaning supplier to find the suitable products. 

Q: Do I have the option to leave my VLTs off as I won’t have the staff to clean VLTs frequently? 

A: We encourage you to keep your VLTs operational and cleaned after each use to accommodate your 

customers. A significant portion of the VLT network will already be disabled to create social distancing. 

Q: Where can I go to find updated VLT information? 

A: You can go to https://www.mbllpartners.ca/ under the VLT Sites tab to find all information on 

reopening of VLTs during COVID-19. In addition, please watch your iLINK feed for updates.  
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